
 

 

December 20, 2021 
 
 
Dear Provost Berger, 
 
We write to you with significant concern regarding the outcomes of the Dean searches for both the College 
of Liberal Arts and the College of Management.  In both cases, the faculty of each college communicated to 
you their very strong, even near-unanimous support and preference that the internal finalist candidates 
(Rajini Srikanth and Arindam Bandopadhyaya, respectively) be hired as permanent deans.  In both cases, 
you chose to exercise your administrative prerogative and disregard the expressed will of the faculty. 

The fact that this has happened not once, but twice, has caused a significant erosion of faculty trust and, we 
fear, is setting a worrisome trend.  We wonder on what basis you find it justifiable to dismiss the popular 
mandates these internal candidates have had with the faculty whom they would oversee.  We worry that 
this is establishing a performative precedent for shared governance—a model in which faculty are merely 
allowed to voice their opinions, but where faculty and administration have divergent preferences, 
administration’s preference takes precedence.  In our view, true shared governance requires that 
administration sometimes accept the will of the faculty even if it does not reflect administration’s top 
preference.  We believe that this question is particularly acute in regard to the choosing of a college unit’s 
leadership because it has profound implications for faculty trust in administration.  After all, deans are the 
bridge between the faculty and senior administration. 

It is with these serious concerns in mind that we request that, in continuing the search for the CM Dean, 
Arindam Bandopadhyaya be considered a candidate for this position without needing to re-apply.  Dr. 
Bandopadhyaya has successfully been doing the job as interim dean for four years.1  The assertion that he is 
suddenly unqualified is not tenable.   

Sincerely, 

The Faculty Council Executive Committee: 
 Heike Schotten, Chair 
 Eduardo Siqueira, Associate Chair 
 Betsy Sweet 
 Kiran Verma 
 Kevin Wozniak 
 
 

 
1 Our present critique bears no targeted ill-will toward CLA Dean King-Meadows, whose hiring is complete.  We hope that he 
will become a trusted and successful member of the CLA community over time.  We object to the fact that you selected him in 
spite of the expressed preference of the CLA faculty for their longstanding, well-known, and well-respected colleague, Dr. 
Srikanth. 



 

 

The College of Liberal Arts Executive Committee: 
 Sarah Hamblin, Chair 
 Maria Brincker 
 Sommer Forrester 
 Shannon McHugh 
 Chris Barcelos 
 
The College of Science and Mathematics Executive Committee: 
 Chandra Yelleswarapu, Chair 
 Steven Jackson 
 Karla Schallies 

The College of Management: 
 Kiran Verma, Chair, Department of Accounting and Finance 
  
The College of Education and Human Development Senate Executive Committee: 
 Kori Lantas, Co-Chair 

Lianna Pizzo, Co-Chair 
Valerie Karr, Vice Chair 
Cheryl Ching, Secretary 

 
The Manning College of Nursing and Health Sciences Senate 
 
The McCormack Graduate School Department Chairs: 

Michael Johnson, Department of Public Policy and Public Affairs  
Edward Miller, Department of Gerontology 
Stacy VanDeVeer, Department of Conflict Resolution, Human Security & Global Governance 
 

The Faculty of the School for the Environment 
 
Faculty members of the Honors College Governing Council 
 
 
  
 
 
  


